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 Kittanning, Pennsylvania

 February 23, 2017
.
 The Board of Supervisors of East Franklin Township met in the Municipal Building at 
        6:00 p.m. for a regular meeting.

 Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance

       Present:      Barry Peters, Chairman - Absent
                           Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman 
                           David Stewart, Supervisor 

                Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer
                           Greg McKelvey, Zoning Officer
                           William Evans, Police Officer

                           Tyler Heller, Solicitor

  PUBLIC COMMENT:

            None
  APPROVALS:          
       MINUTES:

           Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by David Stewart to approve 
                minutes for January 26, 2017, regular meeting.  Motion approved unanimously.

      APPROVE BILLS AND INVOICES:

          Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by David Stewart to approve paying 

                  all bills and invoices for January 27 through February 23, 2017.   Motion
                  approved unanimously.

       POLICE REPORT:  

            Total reportable calls – 83.  
            Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by David Stewart to approve the
                   Police Report for January 27 through February 23, 2017.   Motion approved
                   unanimously.
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  APPROVALS (Continued):  
      ROAD MASTER REPORT:
           We were out several times this month plowing, salting and ashing the roads.  Five 
                  loads (117 tons) of salt and 5 loads (114 tons) of ashes were delivered and 
                  stockpiled.  Many potholes were filled with cold patch.  Limestone was spread

                  on several of the dirt roads to combat the very soft and muddy conditions and 

                  to fill the holes.  All of our catch basins and culverts needed to be cleaned.  A

                  few minor repairs were made on the equipment.  We had several trees down

                  on the roads.  The police car was serviced.  Also, we continue to update our

                  street signs.  
           Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the
                  Road Master Report for January 27 through February 23, 2017.  Motion 
                  approved unanimously.
      ZONING OFFICER REPORT:
            See Attached:

            Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the 
                   Zoning Officer Report for January 27 through February 23, 2017.   Motion 

                   approved unanimously.
      PLANNING COMMSSION:
          Greg McKelvey – The Planning Commission recommends to the Board of Supervisors

                   that you approve subdivisions for: 1. Buffalo Valley LTD Plan #3 a subdivision of 
                   1.85 acres to be joined to land of Furnace Run Chapel and 2. Kacmar Plan #1 

                   residential subdivision dividing property owned by Joseph and Della Kacmar.

          Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve 

                   subdivisions for Buffalo Valley LTD Plan #3 and Kacmar Plan #1 (as stated 

                   above).  Motion approved unanimously.     
      SEWAGE REPORT:
            All treatment plants and pump stations are working as expected.  Two belts were
                  replaced on Blower #1 at the Cowansville Sewage Treatment Plant.  Two real

                  estate transfer inspections were done in the Cowansville Area.  Responded to

                  two one calls; one at Cowansville and one at Tarrtown.  Met with two different

                  contractors regarding the construction of two new homes in the Cowansville
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  APPROVALS (Continued):  
      SEWAGE REPORT (Continued):
                 area.  Two loads of sludge were hauled from the Cowansville Sewage Plant

                 by Atkinson’s and were taken to the Worthington Sewage Plant.  The Renewal

                 NPDES Permit for the Tarrtown Sewage Treatment Plant was submitted to 

                 DEP on January 30, 2017.  All required lab samples were collected and 

                 transported to CWM.  All DMR reports for the month of January 2017 were 

                 submitted to DEP.
         Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by David Stewart to approve the 

                 Sewage Report for January 27 through February 23, 2017.   Motion approved

                 unanimously.
      TRASH WEEK:

        Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by David Stewart to set trash week 

                for May 3 through May 6, 2017.   Motion approved unanimously.
      2015 AND 2016 CDBG COOPERATION AGREEMENTS: 

          Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve 

                2015 and 2016 CDBG Cooperation Agreements.  Motion approved unanimously.     
  RESOLUTIONS:  
      MID-COUNTY TRANSIT AUTHORITY – AGREEMENT:
         Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve
           Resolution #03-2017 – A resolution of the Board of Township Supervisors in

                and for the Township of East Franklin, Armstrong County, Pennsylvania to
                approve Agreement and Resolution 03-2017 with Mid-County Transit

                Authority in the amount of $4,992.00.  Motion approved unanimously.
   NEW BUSINESS:

          William Evans, Police Officer – A Med Return Drug Collection Unit was placed in the 
                entrance of the Township Municipal Building.  All legal and illegal drugs can be 

                disposed of with a no question asked policy.  
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  ADJOURNMENT:

            Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by David Stewart to adjourn meeting 
                  at 6:15 p.m.  Motion approved unanimously.      








____________________________________   








Debra L. Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer 
